## OTHS BOOSTER CLUB MEETING September 9, 2020

President Julie Angus called the outdoor meeting to order, with 11 members in attendance. The minutes for the August meeting were approved by Christy Ovanic and seconded by Kim Ruhland. There was no correspondence to be read. Bill Vogel presented the treasurer's report for August. The 8/24/20 deposit of \$100.38 was changed from spirit wear sales to membership dues. The treasurer's report, as amended, was approved by Sam Haage and seconded by Ginny Phillips.

## **CURRENT ADMINISTRATIVE REPORTS**

**MEMBERSHIP** (Ginny Phillips) Ginny reported membership for 2020-21 is at 61. 94 applications were mailed out last week to lifetime members and to OHS alumni supporters. We continue to encourage joining booster club through social media contacts. The membership application can be found at

<u>https://www.ohsboosterclub.org/membership</u>. Applications and payment can be mailed in, submitted online or given to Ginny!

**SPIRITWEAR** (Staci Horner) Staci was not present. Julie reported a limited number of items will be available through an online OHS Booster Club Spirit Wear Shop soon. Items ordered will be available for pick-up at a drive through location at OHS. In addition, select items can still be ordered from BSN Sideline Store by following the spirit wear link at ohsboosterclub.org

PIRATE CHEST (Ann Waddell) Pirate Chest drawing will take place virtually on Friday October 16.

**PIB** (Heather Billings) The possibility of scheduling Pirates Invade the Ballroom for Spring 2021 is yet to be determined.

**STEAK DINNER (Julie Angus)** We are moving ahead with plans for 2021. The event is tentatively scheduled for Saturday 4/24. Debbie Meyer has offered to take the raffle baskets currently being stored at Jessica Gass's house and store them at her house until the time of the event.

<u>ATHLETIC DIRECTOR'S REPORT (Mike Cooper)</u> The banners recognizing girls softball (Sweet 16 appearance) and boys baseball (Elite 8 appearance) have been designed. Mike will let the booster club know what the final cost is to the booster club once they have been created.

## **OLD BUSINESS**

The indoor nets for baseball/softball have been received and installed. The final payment for this item is yet to be made.

The "Senior Night" keepsakes approved at last month's meeting have so far been presented to senior athletes participating in cross country and golf. Recognition nights for girls tennis and girls swimming are upcoming.

## **NEW BUSINESS**

Julie mentioned that close to \$2,000 has been donated to the booster club in memory of Tim Jobst. Plans for a proper memorial are to be determined.

Bill Vogel mentioned the need for either an updated software program or new laptop to manage the monthly financial reports. Mike Cooper made a motion to spend up to \$500 to satisfy this need. Debbie Meyer approved, Ginny Phillips seconded and the motion was unanimously approved.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Ginny Phillips and seconded by Sam Haage.

The next meeting will be held Wednesday October 14. Please watch for a change in time and location.

Respectfully submitted-Debbie Heimsoth